FOWEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Windmill, Fowey, Cornwall PL23 1HH Tel (01726) 832542 email: admin@foweysch.org

Head Teacher - Kate Sicolo

Proud to be part of Peninsula Learning Trust, a company limited by guarantee Registered in England and Wales at Charlestown Road, St Austell PL25 3NR Number 07565242. An exempt charity



Spring Newsletter 3

Dear Parents and Carers

The weather doesn't seem able to make up its mind at the moment! Thank-you to everyone for your understanding and patience when the snow suddenly came to Fowey. We were so pleased all the children were back safely from swimming.

Kate

Kate Sicolo Headteacher

Debts for Oceans and Lunches

We have some families who have accrued significant lunch and Oceans debts. We cannot allow children to attend Oceans if their accounts are in debt. Please ensure your ParentPay account remains in credit, wherever possible.

Play Equipment

The surfacing underneath our lovely new equipment has developed a hole... we don't know why! The company who installed it will be back during half term to fix it but please do not allow your children to play on it in the interim as the surfacing won't offer the correct support, should they fall.

SATS Boot Camp

We have noticed that while some children are using this regularly, a number haven't yet logged on. Please ensure your child is using this at least 3 or 4 times a week to support their revision.

Diary dates 2019

14 February - Wear RED for CHD

18 - 22 February - Half Term

28 February - Swimming starts for Yr 3 & Yr 4

18-22 March - No Clubs this week

18 March - Parents Evening

20 March - Parents Evening

5 April - End of Spring Term

23 April - Start of Summer Term

Wear RED for CHD month on 14th **February**

We are joining in with national awareness raising of Congenital Heart Disease awareness month by wearing something red on Valentine's Day (it can be a whole red outfit or just one red thing e.g socks with normal uniform). If you would like to donate, we will be collecting for the Evelina Children's Heart Organisation who work to support families over the UK whose children have heart needs.

Parents Evenings

18th and 20th March

15th and 17th July

Booking details will come out as usual, via eSchools, nearer the time.



12 February 2019

London Information Meeting

Thank-you to everyone who attended our first meeting.



You can find more information about applying for a Zip Oystercard here:-

https://tfl.gov.uk/fares/free-and-discounted-travel/5-10-zip-oyster-photocard

We will also email the powerpoint we used out to everyone today.

As we discussed, the school cannot subsidise camp if families don't contribute and haven't agreed this with us in advance. Please do ensure that you are paying your camp money (you should have paid £130 already with another £100 due after half term.

If you have any problems with this, please do come and see us.

Attendance

Carne

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards. We have been set a target of more than 97% attendance.

Last week the following classes reached their target:-

98.89%

Polridmouth 99.55%

Cannis 98.28%



The following classes missed out last week - good luck for next week:-

Coombe 95.56%

Readymoney 94.83%

Gribben 94.00%

Lantic 91.36%

Board Games and Wet Play activities

We need some more board games and small wet play activities for children, especially towards the top end of the school. If you have anything at home you are no longer playing with please do send them in and give them to Mrs Geach, who will organise them into different classrooms.